
 

 

 

 

 

  
  
 
 
 

 

Sergeant Geoff Warren 

Safer Schools Team 

Plumstead Police Station 

200 Plumstead High Street 

London 

SE18 1JY 

11/07/2023 

 

 

 

 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians 

We are aware of reports over the last month about men in vans allegedly approaching children, 
so we are issuing the following information to settle local concerns. 

The incidents are being investigated fully and the victims are safe and well. We do not believe 
there is reason for concern. 

Our intelligence analysts have reviewed these reports and we do not believe these incidents 
were linked. 

We would always support reminders of stranger danger with your children, and we would 
always advise remaining vigilant. If you do witness something suspicious, please use 999 
immediately. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Sergeant Geoff Warren 

 


